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Dear MCCC Family,

It is with sad heart that it has been appointed to me to announce that Pastor David and Cherlyn feel that God is prompting them to end their service with Midway Covenant.  However, I am very grateful to God for allowing our church body to enjoy the wonderful gifts that David and Cherlyn possess for the last ten years.  Much prayer has gone into this decision and they feel that the timing is right.  Pastor David’s last Sunday will be February 2. We will have the opportunity to celebrate his years of service at a special gathering after the worship time on Sunday January 12

The Leadership Team (LT) has been meeting with Superintendent Greg Yee to work on a transition plan.  Greg recommends that we hire an interim pastor to help us make this transition. The Conference recommends that the church not use current staffing for this role, but hire someone with experience in this process, someone new to help the church accept new leadership and grieve the loss of the former pastor.  The LT will be taking the following steps going forward as recommended by Greg:

1. The Conference will provide the LT names of experienced interim pastors who provide continuity in worship, pastoral care and program and staff oversight. The LT will select an interim pastor to serve MCCC for the time required to call a new senior pastor.  This person will not be the permanent pastor at MCCC. We expect to have the interim pastor hired by April.
2. After the interim pastor is in place, we will initiate a search process for a new pastor in accordance with our bylaws.  The LT would like to seek the Holy Spirit in their decision making which will include prayer and fasting.  The LT does not wish to rush this process but prayerfully consider what God intends for our church body.

The LT will meet with church staff to describe this process in detail and answer any questions they may have.  We value our staff and trust that they will continue in their current roles to help us through this transition. 

Please join us in dedicating ourselves to prayer for the Holy Spirit’s guidance over the months ahead. We praise God for the wonderful times that we have had with Pastor David and his family. 

Yours in Christ,

John DeLong, Chairman
